
 
 
    Cessna Township   Regular 
 
 
 
 
                February 12, 2018 
 
 
The board of Cessna Township Trustees opened in regular session on Monday, February 12 at 7:00 P.M. at 
the township hall with the fiscal officer and all trustees present. The minutes from the previous meeting 
were read along with the presentation of the monthly financial reports. Mr. Vermillion moved to accept all 
reports as presented. Mr. Eibling seconded the motion with all voting aye. 
 
The board offered the floor to Tim Stryker, candidate for Hardin County commissioner to speak. Mr. 
Stryker noted that he would be on the republican ballot in the primary election and gave the board a short 
presentation. 
 
The trustees noted that the plow scraper blades on both trucks were worn and that they had been recently 
replaced by the trustees. No other issues were noted regarding snow removal to date. 
 
Mark Schwemer was on hand to give his zoning report to the board. He updated the board on the current 
zoning issues in the township and was asked to stay on top of the properties on CR 90. 
 
The board discussed the need for a tile in front of the John Point property on TR 100. After discussion was 
heard Mr. Long moved to approach Mr. Point with an offer to add an 18” tile to alleviate the water on the 
road and split the estimated $3,100 total cost of the tile with Mr. Point paying $1,600 of the expense. Mr. 
Eibling seconded the motion with all voting aye. Mr. Point was contacted by phone and the offer was 
presented. Mr. Point, who arrived at the meeting to discuss the issue in person, told the board he would 
consider their offer and get back to them. Both parties agreed that the tile installation would be beneficial to 
all. 
 
The annual Cessna Township Spring cleanup was discussed. Mr. Vermillion moved to set the cleanup for 
Saturday, April 7th with Fall and Son providing the needed dumpsters. The motion also included the 
invitation to the Cessna Minuteman 4-H club to pickup roadside trash that same day in exchange for lunch 
and a donation of $125 to the club. Mr. Eibling seconded with all voting aye. 
 
The following voucher packets were presented for board approval and payment: 
 
Check#  
4075 Mike Ault  $  150.93 4076 Bill Hull  $  505.72 
4077 Alan Long  $  723.12 4078 Wes Potter  $  634.39 
4079 Mark Schwemer $  149.46 4080 IRS   $2,135.69 
4081 Ohio Deferred Comp. $1,000.00 4082 Ohio School Tax $  180.57 
4083 Treas. Ohio  $  293.75 4084 OPERS   $1,053.71 
4085 Mid Ohio Energy $  280.93 4086 Central Ohio   $   18.75 
4087 PNC Bank  $  124.50 4088 Verizon   $   32.39 
4089 Fireworks Fund  $   75.00 4090 McGuffey Fire  $3,092.80 
4091 Craig Eibling  $  810.96 4092 Alan Long  $  723.12 
4093 Wes Potter  $  659.31 4094 Mark Schwemer $  149.46 
4095 Chris Vermillion $  797.54 4096 Ohio Deferred Comp. $  500.00 
4097 OPERS   $1,095.87 4098 Hardin Cty. Treas. $  204.75 
4099 Hardin EMA  $  123.50 4100 Alan Long  $   22.63 
4101 Central Ohio  $  563.00 4102 The Kenton Times $   26.88 
4103 Hardin Eng.  $  450.40 4104 Verizon   $   75.46 
4105 Consumer Life  $   84.60 4106 NAPA   $  120.98 
4107 Wes Potter  $   95.52 4108 Regional Planning $  345.80 
4109 Mid Ohio Energy $  215.04  
Mr. Long motioned to pay all bills as presented, Mr. Eibling seconded with all voting aye. Mr. Eibling 
moved to adjourn with Mr. Vermillion seconding, all voting aye. Meeting adjourned until the next regular 
meeting on Monday March 12, 2018 at 7:00 pm. 
 
            
       Wesley J. Potter, Fiscal Officer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 


